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Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a Community and Governance Committee Meeting held on 
 21 October 2021 at 7.21 pm.

PRESENT: Councillors: A. Aldcroft, A. Allen, T. Beckett, J. Beckett, B. Chapman, G. Chevins, M. Erwin, R. Hughes, T. Manton, I. Nellins (Chairman), and M. Whittle.
In attendance:  There was 1 member of the public present and 5 members of the public listening via Teams.
Clerk:
Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.
1. CG     APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Smith due to illness.
2. CG     DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

Councillor Whittle entered the Chamber and joined the meeting.


Councillor Chapman declared a non-pecuniary interest in Item 14.CG and will 
leave the meeting when this item is being discussed. 
3. CG     PUBLIC SESSION
No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
4.CG
MINUTES
Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor J. Beckett seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To agree and confirm the minutes of the Community and Governance Committee meeting held on 9 September 2021. 

5.CG
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE

The Chairman asked members to consider organising an event within the town to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee during the weekend of the 2-5 June 2022. 

He said the annual Rock and Bowl Music Festival is being held over the same weekend. He suggested holding a tea party in Queen Street, which would attract a different clientele than Rock and Bowl. He asked members for their thoughts.


Beacon Lighting Ceremonies will take place in over 1500 location in the United Kingdom on 2 June 2022;  Council purchased a beacon of light for the World War One celebrations which could be re-used and a ceremony could be held at the grounds by the swimming baths.

The Chairman asked members to consider if the Town Council would like to participate in lighting a beacon


After a small discussion:


Councillor Nellins proposed, Councillor Erwin seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To form a Working Group to produce recommendations for events to celebrate the Queens Platinum Jubilee. Recommendation to be brought back to committee.

The Working Group to meet up early in the new year with other possible groups 


The Working Group consists of Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett, I. Nellins and M. Whittle. 

6.CG
BOUNDARY REVIEW

The Chairman said a meeting was held last week with all the neighbouring parishes to discuss the proposed town Council boundary review. the meeting went well, and a line of communications was opened.


He reported that due to an announcement that a review of Shropshire Council division boundaries is commencing in October 2022 until winter 2023 Town and Parish boundary reviews may be put back until 2024.


Councillor Manton asked for the feedback on the neighbouring parishes.

The Chairman said one parish  representative asked why the boundary needed to be moved but most  representatives just listened to what was being said. 

Councillor Chapman said if the boundary was to increase it would be a sensible decision to review the Councils Wards.

The Chairman agreed and said this is also looked at the same time as the review.


Councillor Hughes thought Council should continue working on the boundary review and submit it to Shropshire Council; not to wait until 2024.

Members NOTED the boundary review has been put back until 2024.
7.CG
TRAFFIC ISSUES

Information was circulated prior to the meeting.

The Chairman said Shropshire Council Capital Scheme will fund large accident cluster schemes and there is £20,000 available for the North towards safety initiatives.

Town Council discussed problem roads at a previous meeting and the attached table identifies these. He feels Cemetery Road should be included to have a 30 mile per hour speed limit. He asked members to agree the identified locations so they can be reported to Shropshire Council for considered action. 

Councillor Manton declared a non-pecuniary interest in Buntingsdale Road; he said he is aware residents on this road have approached Shropshire Council twice in the past regarding extending the 30 miles per hour speed limit and hopes this can be actioned.

Councillor Hughes said Manor Gardens needs to be added to the list to help reduce cars parking for lengthy periods of time in the area and Milton Drive because the footpath from the area to the industrial estate needs extending to ensure pedestrians are kept safe. 

Councillor Manton proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the list of roads with potential road safety issues within the town with the addition of Cemetery Road, Manor Gardens and Milton Drive.

The list to be forwarded to Shropshire Council for consideration to action.

8.CG
TOWN MAPS AND LEAFLETS

Councillor Manton reported that over the years various maps and booklets have been produced about the town but are all outdated now.


He would like to produce an up-to-date leaflet to inform residents and visitors what the town has to offer to include the town parks and open spaces, its attractions, its traders, churches, the canal and combine it with the ‘Town Trail’ leaflet. He said this would be a real asset to the town and will show all what the town has to offer.


Councillor Whittle said he was involved with producing the ‘Town Trail’ brochure, it is a little outdated now and is keen to help again if members decide to go ahead with this suggestion.  


The Chairman said Council have resolved to purchase two notice boards at the canal; they would be an ideal place to put some leaflets and maps to encourage visitors to come into the town.

Councillor Manton proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to go ahead and look at producing different options of town maps and leaflets.

To report back at a future Committee meeting.
9.CG      
WALKMILL MEADOW

The Chairman said unfortunately there is currently nothing to report on. He is hopefully meeting up with an Officer from Shropshire Council next week so will report back as and when he has information to share. 
10.CG    SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL UPDATE

Towers Lawn Car park


Councillor Aldcroft said there have been travellers on the car park again. He has a site meeting on 28 October with Shropshire Council Officers to discuss the possibility of installing height barriers at the entrance of the car park to restrict access.

Councillor Hughes said purchasing the barriers for all the car parks within the town would be an effective use of spending the CIL money and would be a cheaper option than legal proceedings.

The Chairman said he is aware Shropshire Council gave notice to the traveller to leave the car park but they didn’t go and there was a delay in the court system.

Councillor Chapman commended the work of the street cleaners and getting the carpark clean and open again to the public.


Go Electric

The Chairman reported there has been a ‘Go Green’ event held at Shrewsbury Town Football Club where exhibitions demonstrated how electric  charging points work. Market Drayton are due to have six electric charging points installed on the Towers Lawn car park in the near future.


Active Travel


The Chairman said  cycling/walking routes are being introduced in market towns to encourage wellbeing and safety. £10,000 of grants have been won, the scheme will be introduced at Shrewsbury then rolled out throughout the county.
11.CG
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES

West Mercia Ambulance Service


Councill
or Whittle said he has recently attended a meeting; statistics were reported on the recommended response times which are not being fulfilled across the county mainly due to the Covid back log at the hospitals and unfortunately Market Drayton and Oswestry ambulance hubs have now closed. 

RAF Shawbury Helicopter Noise Liaison Group


Councillor Manton said he attended a virtual meeting; he has requested the minutes from this meeting, once these have been received, he will circulate to all members.

The Zone Steering Group


Councillor Chapman said he has attended a meeting with the Group; a discussion was had regarding the new managers role and a draft job description for this role was approved so progression can be made.
12.CG
UPDATES/INFORMATION
· Carbon Literacy Training.


The Chairman said the training costs £90 each, he thought it would be beneficial if 
one member has the training to become qualified and they could then roll out 
the training to other members. He encouraged members to contact the Clerk if 
they are interested.
· Ambulance Station Closure. A response was received from WMAS which has been circulated to members.
· Noticeboards – Planning permission is required for the siting of the noticeboard. The application is being prepared. 
· Shropshire Council is reopening the Community Tree Scheme for planting during the coming season (Autumn / Winter 2021-2022).

Members NOTED the updates/information.
13.CG
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

That in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt information relating to establishment and contractual matters as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A, Local Government Act 1972, and pursuant to the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and press be temporarily excluded from the meeting, and they are instructed to withdraw.


The members of the public and Councillor Chapman left the Chamber. 

14.CG
HONORARY TOWNSPERSON


Information was circulated prior to the meeting.

After a long in-depth discussion.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

Due to previously being awarded an Honorary Townsperson award, to present Mrs. June Edwards with some flowers and a thank you scroll for all her continued help within the community over the years.

To award Honorary Townspersons awards to:

· Mr. Roy Blasé

· Mrs. Muriel Blower
· Mrs. Valerie Creasey

· Mrs. Debora Howlett


Letters to be sent out informing the nominees they have been successful and the candidates that did not fulfill the criteria will also be informed.


Details of when the nominees will officially receive their awards will be made at a future meeting.

Councillor Whittle asked for the Honorary Townsperson criteria to be on a future agenda to be reviewed.


The meeting concluded at 8.24 p.m.

Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date …………………


